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Happy November! I’m writing this newsletter from Wilmore, Kentucky. I’m here on a renewal retreat at Asbury 
Theological Seminary where I went to school. 
 
Sometimes I have a really hard time figuring what to write for my newsletter articles. But today I am so excited to 
share with y’all. I was in Chapel yesterday and heard an amazing sermon. 
 
Dr. Luther Oconer, Associate Professor of Global Wesleyan Theology shared a word on the scripture in Revelation 
2:1-7. 
 
‘To the angel of the church in Ephesus write: These are the words of him who holds the seven stars in his right 
hand, who walks among the seven golden lampstands: 
‘I know your works, your toil and your patient endurance. I know that you cannot tolerate evildoers; you have 
tested those who claim to be apostles but are not, and have found them to be false. I also know that you are 
enduring patiently and bearing up for the sake of my name, and that you have not grown weary. But I have this 
against you, that you have abandoned the love you had at first. Remember then from what you have fallen; 
repent, and do the works you did at first. If not, I will come to you and remove your lampstand from its place, 
unless you repent. Yet this is to your credit: you hate the works of the Nicolaitans, which I also hate. Let anyone 
who has an ear listen to what the Spirit is saying to the churches. To everyone who conquers, I will give 
permission to eat from the tree of life that is in the paradise of God. 
 
The church at Ephesus was an amazing church. They had preserved in the faith. They had the correct theology. 
They were orthodox. They spoke out against false prophets. They have done all that were supposed to do. 
 
But God has one complaint against them. They had abandoned the love they used to have. They used to be 
passionately in love with God but over the years they had lost their passion. The church in Ephesus did not excel 
in the gift of love, and they were blind in what was happening to them. 
 
The church is to be the bride of Christ. But like the church in Ephesus, often times we are a bride that doesn’t love 
the groom. We should have that beautiful spark in our eyes that a bride has as she walks down the aisle. 
 
It is not enough as Christians to believe the right things; we must have love. We must be in love with Christ. Faith 
is not just cognitive; it has to be efficacious. If we want God to do a new thing, if we want revival in the church, we 
must be in love with God. 
 
When we are in love with God, the Holy spiritual lifts the veil. We see God face to face. We can gaze at God; and 
stayed focused on Him. When we begin a new live affair with Jesus it reforms the church. Reformed churches 
brunch change to their town. Changed towns bring reform to the nation. 
 
In a month focused on thankfulness, make sure to ask yourself do I still love Jesus? Do I still have a passion for my 
relationship with Jesus? And how can we live him more? 
 
Blessings, 
Pastor Raegan 

Daylight Saving—Next Sunday, November 7th 

DonΩt forget to set your clocks back! 



Tithes & Offerings 

Thank you for continuing to give your tithes and offerings!  

As of October 31st total monthly offerings were $22,693 

and total yearly offerings were $211,454. 

Ways to give: 

1. At Church: during service, at the church office or in the 

drop box on the office door.  

2. Online: www.lexingtonumc.org on the "donate" page. 

3. Mail or Bill Pay (through your bank): PO Box 116 

Lexington, TX  78947  

Memorials 

In Memory of Cecil òCheeó Reynolds 

  by… The Eberz Family 

  by… Judy Belyeu 

  by… Stephen & Gerri Meuth 

  by… Richard & Wanda Townsend 

  by… Jan Woodward 

In Memory of Bill Curnutte 

  by… Lew & Mary Sue Dunn 

In Memory of Patsy Barker & Gorge Wright 

  by… Journey Sunday School Class 

In Memory of Zackary Brister 

  by… Bob & CJ Tillery 

  by… Rhonda Janda 

 

1—James Seaton 

4—Mary Sue Reynolds 

11—Kenzie Keeling 

12—Beverly Pense 

12—Kyler Langehennig 

12—Chuck Moore 

14—Danielle Miller 

14—Isacc Demeree 

15—Piper Swisher 

17—Richard Hallum 

18—Shelley Huettel 

19—Rob Kellenberger 

19—Dixie Reat 

 

 

19—Kirby Jackson 

21—Jeannine Brewer 

21—Tana Keeling 

22—Dawn Jackson 

22—Janie Ahrendt 

25—Carter Robertson 

26—Allyson Doizer 

27—Kevin Retzlaff 

27—Coby Robertson 

28—Mike Organ 

29—Kaytin Wofford 

29—Wesley Wofford 

November Birthdays 

Women’s Ministries 

Thanksgiving Bake Sale 

Saturday, November 20th 

from 10am to 12pm at the 

Family Life Center. If you 

are interested in baking 

and sending items please 

reach out to the office. 

Come out and grab some 

extra baked goods for your 

Thanksgiving Feast!! 

Mobile Food Pantry 

Mobile Food Pantry will be Friday, November 12th at 

11 a.m. Distribution will be similar to the recent ones 

where clients will remain their cars and pick up food 

in a drive thru line.  The Free-Will Lunch will be at the 

Family Life Center on November 12th as well. This 

month’s menu is: Turkey & Stuffing Bake, Sweet 

Potato Souffle, Corn Casserole, Biscuit and Pumpkin 

Pie Bars. Served as carryout only. 

Children's Christmas program will be December 19th 

at 6 PM in the Family Life Center. Any children that 

want to be in the program need to let Jennifer Marek 

know. Practices will be held during Sunday School 

from 10:30AM to 11:15AM on Sunday’s. If you have 

questions or concerns please contact Jennifer Marek 

at 979-716-0468. 

Lexington Backpack 

Buddies 

Casserole pick up is 

available Monday, 

November 15th through 

Thursday, November 18th 9 

a.m. to noon as well as 5 

p.m. to 6 p.m. that 

Wednesday. If you have 

questions, please contact 

Stephanie Kellenberger at 

512-924-8768. Please 

“like” our Facebook page: 

Backpack Buddies 

Lexington  

2021 Trunk–Or–Treat and Chili Cook-off  

A HUGE Thank You to everyone who donated candy, participated in the Trunk-Or-Treat or  Chili Cook-off and who 

stopped by on Halloween! Everything was a BIG Success and we could not have done it without you!! We had 14 

Trunks and 10 Chili's! We had so many people come by that we ran out of candy and chili. 

Our Trunk-Or–Treat 1st Prize winner was Jennifer Marek and Runner Up was The Boettcher Family 

Our Chili 1st Prize winner was Joshua Seaton and Runner Up was Chase Newton 


